A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th October 2014 at 8pm.

1. Present:  Councillors, Peter Dragonetti, Kate Giles, Richard Greenford Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and John Gray and Ian Tiller from the fete committee and County Councillor Kevin Bulmer & Mrs Bulmer.
The meeting opened with a minutes silence for Ann Ducker. Peter would represent the parish council at the memorial service on 6 November at Dorchester Abbey.
2. Apologies for Absence Nick Henry, Nick Elsome and Pearl Slatter.
3. Minutes of the last meeting, 11th September 2014 were signed as correct. 
4. Matters Arising. Mr Sandhu has put in an appeal against the enforcement order at the White Lion. Crays Pond residents are putting together an objection supporting the planning enforcement. 
5. Village Fete. John Gray and Ian Tiller and John Gray spoke to the meeting about their concerns for the future of the Village Fete as long standing members of the organising committee stepped down. There was a need for 4 or 5 new members. The meeting discussed the issues involved and how best to recruit new helpers. Nick Elsome had volunteered and it was felt that he would be able to encourage a few others to join him. 
6. Parish Hall. Theresa, the hall manager would be out of action for a while as she had just undergone a hip replacement following a fall. There will be a musical evening a tribute to Flanders & Swann on 29th November. The meeting confirmed that they were still happy to pay for the binders and allow free use of the hall for the Hedge Laying course which it was hoped would run in January or February. Martin will report back. 
7. Newsletter/Website. The date of this meeting was the deadline for the November issue.

8.  Recreation Ground. All was well. Peter had arranged for the closure of the road during the remembrance service. Martin and Caroline would arrange to clean the memorial. 
9. District Councillors Report. Kevin will pass on any messages the parish council has on to Pearl
10. County Councillors Report. (had been circulated via email) There was discussion about the change to the route of the 142 which had been necessary because West Berkshire had pulled their bit of the route. There was a consultation on some local services (this turned out not to include the 142).
11. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. There were no new planning applications. The application for the Forge was being turned down but the applicant may appeal
12. Finance.  There was £17,478.26 in the bank on 3 October, £2.79 had been earned in untaxed interest and the second half of the precept from SODC of £8,550 had been paid into the bank on 1 October. The Loan payment of £2,674.44 would be paid by DD on 3 November. The following cheques were drawn and authorised
301380

Tree work at Tinepits

£100.00

301381

H M Revenue & customs
£72.60

301382

Clerks Salary September
£257.40








£430.00
13. War Memorial Martin has produced an artist’s drawing and consulted with Tim Wyld from Highways. Wheelchair access must be included and the bench and the litter bin need to be retained It is hoped that an interpretive board  will be produced giving visitors information about the men  of the First World War who are named on the memorial. The meeting was all in favour of the plans. Martin was working with and consulting Whitchurch Parish council. 
14. Neighbourhood Plan. No developments
15. Linking the Footpath to Goring. Peter had been in touch with Keith Stenning who would be responding later in the week.
16. Crays Pond/ Tinepits. The Tree work at Tinepits had been done. The working party could work on the silted swales. The grass at Orchard Coombe needs cutting, Martin will consider the best plan. Peter will wait to see if there is any room before buying any more hedging plants for the recreation ground.  
17. Working Parties. The next would be on Sunday 12 October 10 am.
18. Correspondence. The briefing note concerning the village fete had been circulated to all members and had been discussed earlier in the meeting.    
19. AOB.   The clerk had walked along footway to St John's to see which hedges need cutting and delivered a letter to the one which needed cutting back the most. The 137 spending limit to be minuted at the next meeting.  The clerk to check that the grass had been cut at Crays Pond and Shirvells Hill.
20. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 13th November 2014 at 8pm 
The meeting finished at 9.40 pm
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